USARS Inline Hockey Committee Meeting Minutes
Teleconference
Monday, September 12, 2022 8:00 p.m. EST

Attending: Jon Roux (Chairperson), Chalie Sgrillo, Dave Marmorstein, Dustin Brown, Chalie Sgrillo Jr. (partial), Keith Noll (partial) and Melanie Bogus

OLD BUSINESS
1.  The minutes from the previous meeting were approved.
2. World Skate Games – The deposit was placed for the hotels and the second payment was made.  We have not received approval on our hotel choice. Melanie stated this is normal.  We did not learn about the hotels for World Games until a few days before we left.  There was a question if World Skate was waiting until other countries select their hotels.  The Czechs and Italians have not even selected their teams yet.  Dave will check with the travel agent tomorrow.
3. Flights – Chalie will tell coaches to book their flights.
4. Covid Insurance – Dave found a policy that was reasonable for the women’s team.  On average, the cost was 41.50 per day.  For the coach, it was quite a bit more.  The coverage covered the quarantine requirement as well as other things normally covered by the USARS travel med policy.  The information needed is the state, birthdate, gender, length of stay in Argentina and email address.  The policy is with United Healthcare.  There is a lot of information that needs to be entered.  Chalie suggested Dustin might be able to help enter the data.  Melanie asked if the data could be entered and saved.  Dave did not think so.  Melanie stated she would enter it since she would need to pay.  Dave will get the information and send it to Melanie who will compile the list of data needed to enter.  There were several policies from which we could choose.  Dave will select the correct one.  Our primary concern is to cover the quarantine requirement for Argentina.
5. Budget – Melanie has not updated the budget.  The original budget was 1787 per player, rounded up to 1800.  The was an overcharge of the USARS membership fee but several expenses were missing including payment processing fees, Covid insurance, and bank fees. 
6. Melanie reported on the World Games final costs.  With the change of hotel, we had a potential to be in the red.  Since Tim’s roommate left and Greg moved in with him, we were able to cancel some of his rooms, preventing this problem.
7. Chalie provided the updated rosters.  One of the juniors dropped out and there were 2 alternates.  One declined and the other accepted.  He will send payment for the uniform to the player who dropped out.  Many players have dropped out of the senior men’s team.  The selection committee found replacements and will provide a report on the players who were not selected and the reason they were not selected.
8. Melanie will send a list of delinquent players to Chalie so he can work on getting payments sent.  Some AAU districts are providing payment assistance for players in their districts.  Chalie questioned if the payments can be sent to Melanie.  That should be fine, but we need to know what their intentions are in writing.  If a player drops out, would that amount be distributed among the other players or refunded to the district?  How much should be applied to each player?

9. Jon questioned how much traffic goes to the website.  Chalie thought most of our exposure was through social media.  Jon questioned if it might be cheaper to have a portal that was up only when we needed forms.  Melanie questioned if that might be the same as a website.  Nobody was sure and we should ask Chalie Jr., as he is much more familiar with this.  There may be a way we can collect payments through Hockey Shift if we have a different package. The fees may be less.  We need to ask Chalie Jr. about this. One problem was people submitting applications after the application was removed.  A google search allowed them to access it.
10. There was a question about uniform costs and if there were any overages.  Chalie stated the extra cost was for shipping.  The uniforms, gloves and bags need to be sent to apparel provider that will ship to the players.  We did meet the deadline for uniforms but was a week behind on gloves and bags.  If they do not come in on time, we may need to pay for expedited shipping.

NEW BUSINESS
1. Jon sent out a list of committee member duties.  He explained to Chalie that he wanted to focus his talents to promoting and developing players and coaches, not on equipment, uniforms or hotels.  He also wanted to distribute work so everyone on the committee was doing something.  Many areas are losing inline players.  We need to grow the sport and Chalie is very good at this.  Jon would like to create our own programs, perhaps a clinic like was done in the past. These are the areas he would like Chalie to focus on.  It was noted that the duties may change from year to year and can be updated each year.  A vote was taken and passed unanimously.
2. USARS needed our process for selecting players and coaches to be posted immediately.  Chalie was not available so Jon wrote the procedures.  He sent them to the committee for approval.  Dave did not want to accept them since he felt they were too vague.  He thinks we need to state a definitive amount of time that applications would be posted for acceptance.  Melanie countered that that is not feasible at times and we cannot lock ourselves in.  This year, by time we received the needed information from World Skate, we did not have time to post applications for 4 or 6 weeks. Dave wanted to table the approval of the process which Melanie and Chalie agreed is the process that has been used for year.  Dave made a motion to table the vote to provide more time to consider.  Chalie seconded.  Dustin questioned if the policy could be reconsidered in the future when there was more time to consider and it was agreed that was not a problem.  By a 3-2 vote, the procedure was passed but the procedure will be revisited at the next meeting or after returning from Argentina to try to improve it.
3. The committee approved unanimously to accept the new roster of senior men players.
4. There was a question about coaching agreements.  We need disclosures from coaches on any conflicts.  In the past, coaches signed Code of Conduct forms and Code of Ethics forms.  These have not been distributed since USARS has been updating.  Melanie suggested we can have the coaches sign the old forms and replace them with new ones when USARS have updated them.  These are USARS forms that we are using.
5. In the past, the policy was that we could go outside the application pool to find a World Class goalie.  This was based on information provided by George Pickard.  The committee considered allowing this for players as well.  Melanie agreed if a player was not at the level needed to play in World Games, this should be allowed but had a concern that a qualified player who applied in a timely fashion and had enough experience to play would be passed over for a better player who had not applied.  Chalie felt the selection committee would be ethical.  The committee voted unanimously to provide the right to recruit a World Class player but only if the other applicants were seriously deficient in skill.  This should never be used as a way to replace an otherwise qualified player with a better player who did not apply.  This can and should be fine-tuned.
6. We need to get back to players making a deposit before the team is announced.  Due to time constraints, this was not done this year and has created many players being able to drop out with no penalty.
7. Jon mentioned a previous policy that was voted on by the committee that did not allow coaches to be on the committee.  Dave stated this was in conflict with USARS bylaws, which allows a coach to be on the committee.  Jon thought the committee could make a rule.  He stated he would run the question by the USARS attorney.  There was concern that we do not have a list of rules that were voted on in the past.  Neither Chalie not Jon were permitted to coach when their children played due to the CJ Yoder rule.  It would be nice to know previous rules.  Jon stated that since those rules were not available, he has been trying to get these votes in writing, hence the number of votes at this meeting.  He stated this was not a rule targeted at Dave, stating he thought Dave did an outstanding job with the women’s team.  Jon felt coaches focused on their team and not on the committee as a whole.  Dave stated he does advocate for the women’s team and thinks they should be in the World Games, Olympics and in the Masters/Veterans.  
The meeting was adjourned at 10:10.
